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LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

12 JANUARY 2018

Present: County Councillor Jackie Parry(Chairperson)
County Councillors Jacobsen and Lancaster

6 :   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No declarations of interest were received.

7 :   APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT OF A PREMISES LICENCE - CHUNKY 
CHICKEN 

Applicant: Mr Nassar Barnwell

The Application

An application for the grant of a Premises Licence was received from CDF Chicken 
Ltd in respect of Chunky Chicken, 230 City Road, Cardiff.

The applicant applied for the following:

(1) In respect of the following licensable activities:

The provision of late night refreshment (indoors)

(2) Unless otherwise indicated the premises may be open to the public during the 
following hours and for any hours consequential to the non-standard timings:
 
Monday to Sunday: 09:00 to 02:00

(3) To provide licensable activities during the following hours:

The provision of late night refreshment (indoors)
Monday to Sunday 23:00 to 02:00

Applicants Representations

Mr Barnwell addressed the Sub Committee.  Members were advised that when taking 
over the business in November 2017 Mr Barnwell was unaware that the premises did 
not have a premises licence to permit the sale of Late Night Refreshment.  Following 
a visit from South Wales Police Licensing Officers, Mr Barnwell was now looking to 
rectify this.

The applicant accepted all the conditions set out in the representations received from 
South Wales Police.  Mr Barnwell stated that he has consulted South Wales Police 
and is looking to be a good, well-respected, operator.

Addressing the 4 letters of objection received, Mr Barnwell advised that there are no 
residents in the flat above the premises or in the properties to either side of the 
premises.  The validity of a number of the representations were questioned.  The 



telephone number listed are invalid and, furthermore, on of the persons listed is a 
customer of the business.  That person has indicated that they did not object to the 
application and had not objected.  Another objector was not resident at the address 
listed but he was a landlord.

Mr Barnwell considered that he was approachable and he would seek to address any 
concerns brought to his attention.  The extraction system at the premises was 
serviced annually.  There was only one report of crime and disorder at the premises 
in the previous 6 years – and that was the result of a break-in at the premises.

Mr Barnwell listed that steps taken to address the licensing objectives, including 
CCTV, staff training, the use of an incident book and the public safety measures in 
place.

RESOLVED – That the Sub-Committee having considered all the information and in 
accordance with the requirements of the Licensing Act 2003, the Section 182 
Guidance and the Licensing Authority’s own Statement of Licensing Policy the Sub-
Committee approved the application.

The meeting terminated at 10.30
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